


 

- Official - 

Comments: 28/11/2023 4:29 PM I am opposing the proposed new opening hours for Hive cocktail bar 50 
Osborne Road. The new hours will mean an increase of selling alcohol and loud music 
between 2-3 hours extra a night. This will lead to a growth in the anti social behaviour we 
already endure on a weekend, such as shouting, screaming, arguing and swearing when 
leaving local bars, urinating and vomiting in residents gardens. On a weekend there are extra 
issues with people dumping bags of half eaten food on the floor in the street and near the bins. 
There is already a problem with people defecating in the alleyway behind the restaurants on 
Osborne rd off Netley Road and an increase in delivery drivers shouting and playing loud 
music whilst they wait for their deliveries late at night blocking access to back gardens with 
their mopeds and bicycles.  
The noise from Hive already creates a problem as we can hear the bar in Netley Terrace also 
Netley Rd is a cut through so the noise carries round.  
Drift on Palmerston Rd is open until 04.00 Thursday, Friday and Saturday. The music and 
people leaving from Drift is loud enough to hear in our back bedroom.  
Netley Terrace is a dead end street, we do not need anymore people singing and shouting 
whist traipsing up the road to find they can go no further. If this license is not rejected it will 
lead to increase in people hanging around outside Pizza gogo, which itself is loud on a 
weekend. 

 
Kind regards  

  
 




